Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
15th September 2009 

Parton Village Hall 

 PRESENT:-

Alan Smith (Cockermouth T C) Chairman Allerdale district


Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom T C)


Guy Richardson (Calc Chief Officer)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Mike Bacon (Oughterside and Allerby PC)

Muir Lachlan (Ennerdale and Kinniside PC)

Brian Wilson (Dearham PC)

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC) Chairman Copeland district

Victor de Quincey (Bothel and Threapland P C)

1 Agenda for meeting

a) Any issues from last meeting

b) Responses from parish councils 

c) Finalise Calc position statement

d) Partnership progress report inc. Public and Stakeholder engagement

2 Issues from the last meeting
It had been agreed if there was no progress with the county council joining the partnership after the county council elections Calc would seek a meeting with the local committees for both Copeland and Allerdale. That was not now necessary because whilst the county council had still to agree full membership they had joined as ‘participating observers’. Guy said that work was progressing on a memorandum of understanding between the principal authorities and he had asked to attend the meetings in order that the MoU could be across all three tiers. 
3 Responses from the Local councils 
There had been a good response from Copeland local councils and it was agreed that some councils which had not responded would be contacted. The Allerdale councils had not responded in the same numbers and it was particularly disappointing that so many of the bigger town councils had not replied although both Cockermouth and Keswick were exceptions and had responded. 
3. Calc Position Statement

The meeting looked at each bullet point of the proposed statement and it was agreed to take out of number 6 the words ‘quantified and’. This met concerns expressed by certain councils. At 8 to meet comments made and make it clearer what Calc position was to be a rewording was undertaken. With those amendments it was agreed to put the statement to the general meetings of the district associations in Allerdale and Copeland and to the county executive with a view to its adoption. That paper would then be provided to the partnership as the Calc position statement. It was agreed that where local councils had made substantive comments these would be acknowledged.
4 Partnership Progress

i) The partnership had met on four occasions with the most recent meeting being held on the 4th September 2009. The report of each meeting had been circulated to the calc district executives save the September meeting which had still to be agreed. (Note now circulated) It was noted that the partnership now had a website (www.westcumbriamrws.org.uk) and all adopted papers could be viewed.
ii) The county council position was as set out in 2 above. Ngo’s such as Greenpeace and Friends of the Earth appeared reluctant to holds any status but had attended as pure observers. All district councils save Carlisle were now members but not all were attending presumably due to the representative having other commitments.

iii) The position remained that only Allerdale and Copeland throughout the country had expressed an interest in the process and government were writing to all local authority political leaders rather than chief executives who had already been notified.
iv.) A leaflet to all households in Allerdale and Copeland was to be sent during the first two weeks of October 2009 subject to final agreement by the county council.

v) A slot at all Neighbourhood Forum meetings would be taken in the NF round between October and February. It was agreed that Calc representatives should press for dedicated meetings 

vi.) A response was awaited from DECC on a question posed by Calc about alternative sites which was an issue that was highlighted in the final NIREX report. 
It was noted that the steering group were to meet on the 16th and 30th September 2009 and the next partnership meeting had been fixed for the 14th October 2009. Following the Calc meetings outlined above a report would be circulated if any major issues arose.

 It was agreed that the joint executives would meet again on Tuesday the 1st December at the same location at 10.30 am 

JCS September 2009.
